
Burlington Volunteer Reserve Corps (BVRC)

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

September 28, 2022
5:30 PM to7:00 PM

Webex
A meeting of the BVRC Executive Committee was called to order by Eric at 5:35 pm.
Present at this meeting were Executive Committee members Eric Dewar, Bill McCarthy, Jared Cosby, and Pooja Singla.  Also in attendance were Susan Lumenello, Director of Public Health, Mike Greene, Associate Director of Public Health, and Katie Capobianco, BVRC Assistant.  
Approval of June 22, 2022 Minutes 
Eric made a motion, seconded by Bill to approve the June 22, 2022 meeting minutes – motion approved

Training Update – Unit Leader Susan Lumenello
Susan advised that the Training Committee met on 8/10/2022.  Michelle Wexelblat will be holding a training on 10/12/2022 prior to the flu clinic on Consent Based Interactions.  
Carolyn had previously asked about violence prevention training and Pooja reached out to Glen Mills of BPD and he advised that he conducts this kind of training.  He will attend the next Training Committee meeting to go over all the different trainings he offers.

Susan informed that Janet Coppola had to step down from the EC and will not be able to be an active member at this time or conduct the body mechanics training.  Pooja knows a PT specialist, Ed Harding, and will reach out to him to see if he interested in conducting this type of training.
Lahey will be offering Matter of Balance training again.  It is an 8 week course and there are several BVRC volunteers who have already taken the course.  If a volunteer has already taken the course, they will need to audit two classes at Lahey as a refresher.  The 8 hour training will be offered again in March and is open to any volunteer interested in becoming a MOB coach.

Regarding shelter training, Susan advised that there is shelter plan and a drill was previously conducted.  If the BOH had to open a shelter, it would be in response to a small incident and would come under the direction of the Emergency Management Director (Fire Chief).  A large scale event would come under the direction of MEMA.  Susan said that they may hold a drill in the future at the BOH building as the building has a backup generator. Susan said if the volunteers are interested in shelter training we could look for a trainer who could give a general overview of shelters.  
Subcommittee Updates
Recruitment Subcommittee – Bill set a new date for the next meeting of November 2nd from 6:00 to 7:00 pm.  The meeting will be held virtually and Katie will send out a meeting invite.
Training Subcommittee/DEI  Update –Mike advised that the DEI survey was sent out to the BVRC volunteers to get a baseline assessment.  After a series of culturally diverse trainings are held, the volunteers will receive a second survey to see if there are any changes.  Some training ideas are unconscious bias training or maybe a themed cocktail party with speed meeting to get volunteers to know one another.  Pooja would like to see training on interacting with disabled individuals.   
EC Membership
A message will be sent out to the volunteers to see who is interested.  The EC can then appoint someone for the interim and then there will be an election in March.  
New Business
Susan said that a $25K Rise Grant was received for training.  The MRC receives $7K in funding that covers training, supplies and badging items.  Katie’s positon is paid for separately through Region 4AB.  In addition, the BOH just received a $300K Shared Services Grant with Lexington and Wilmington that will be renewed for the next three years.  Katie will be taking on a new role as the Shared Services Grant Coordinator.
Eric made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Bill  – meeting adjourned at 6:45.


